

THE CAPITAL'S FINEST

HOTEL LINCOLN, NEB

OPERATED BY EPPLEY HOTELS CO.

January 22, 1942.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen,
Director of Physical Education,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.

My dear Dr. Allen:

Thank you most sincerely for your nice letter of January 21st.

It was kind of you to return the towel, and wish to thank you for your thoughtfulness,

We greatly regret the inconvenience caused in the Coffee Shop Saturday morning, and am sorry I did not get to see you before you left.

With kind personal regards and best wishes, we are as always

Hospitably and cordially yours,

MANAGEMENT - HOTEL LINCOLN

Don E. Tremaine, Manager

DET: FP